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SUBJECT: Wrong-way ramp movements - surveil lance 

Wrong-way movements on e x i t ramps are continuing with trag ic conse­
quences. The summary of f a t a l accidents occurring over the Labor Day 
weekend showed that 25 percent of the f a t a l i t i e s on the Interstate 
System involved vehic les trave l ing adverse to t r a f f i c . 

In a Circular Memorandum, dated August 2 1 , 1964 , on the subject , "Wrong-
way movements on e x i t ramps," you were advised that some research was 
underway and you would be informed of the resu l t s at a l a t e r date. How­
ever, we have had as yet no substantive reports on t h i s work. 

Because t h i s c r i t i c a l s i tuat ion pers i s t s and may even be increasing in 
sever i ty , you are urged to reexamine the August 2 1 , 1964 , Circular Memo­
randum, and apply the suggestions made therein for signing and marking. 
An addit ional s tep i s strongly recommended; namely, that the States 
e s tab l i sh an operational survei l lance team to conduct on-the-spot inspec­
t ions of locat ions having a h i s tory of recurring wrong-way movements. 
A team composed of State t r a f f i c , design, maintenance, and BPR engineers, 
plus a representative from the appropriate enforcement agency i s suggested. 

The on-the-spot inspection should include observations of t r a f f i c opera­
t ions and an evaluation of ex is t ing design, signing, and pavement mark­
ings , from which would come object ive recommendations for correct ion. 

At recent l i a i s o n conferences, representatives from AASHO, AAMVA, LACP, 
BPR, and H E discussed operational problems, and t h i s approach toward 
evaluating "trouble spots" was received with enthusiasm. The Office of 
Highway Safety would be wi l l ing to a s s i s t the States in organizing a 
survei l lance team as wel l as a s s i s t ing in the development of evaluation 
techniques. 

We be l ieve t h i s i s a f ine opportunity for the Bureau t o take the i n i t i a ­
t i v e in attacking a serious problem, the solut ion of which w i l l be a 
major step forward in improving the operational safety of our highways 
and par t i cu lar ly in achieving the low rate which we know i s poss ible 
on freeways. 


